Notice of Change/Withdrawal

FISH AND WILDLIFE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

68-1.003
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission Grants Program

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 42 No. 126, June 29, 2016 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

(1) through (11) No change.

(12) Boating Infrastructure Grant Program grants shall meet all additional program requirements set forth in the Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Guidelines (dated July 2016) and 50 CFR Part 86, Boating Infrastructure Grant (BIG) Program (effective June 5, 2015), which are hereby incorporated by reference. The following form is hereby adopted and incorporated by reference: FWC/BIGP-APP, Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Grant Application, 07/08. The Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Guidelines guidelines and Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Grant Application, 07/08 form are available from the Commission at 620 S. Meridian Street, 1M, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1600 or https://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-. 50 CFR Part 86, Boating Infrastructure Grant (BIG) Program (effective June 5, 2015) is available from the Commission at 620 S. Meridian Street, 1M, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1600 or https://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-.
(13) No change.

The Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Guidelines (dated July 2016), incorporated by reference into subsection (12) of the rule, have been modified in the following ways:
(1) all hyperlinks to websites have been removed from the document; and
(2) the following documents are no longer incorporated into the Boating Infrastructure Grant Program Guidelines (dated July 2016):
a. In Section II, subsection 2.1, paragraph D.7., the Notice of Financial Opportunity issued by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service; and
b. In Section III, subsection 3.3, paragraph B., the NEPA Reference Handbook and the NEPA Guidance to States Participating in the Federal Aid Program.
These changes are implemented in response to comments made by the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee in a letter dated July 22, 2016.
